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Clerk to Public Works Subcommittee 
Legislative Council Secretariat 
Legislative Council Complex 
1 Legislative Council Road 
Central, Hong Kong 
(Attn: Ms Doris LO)  
 
 
Dear Ms LO, 
 

Public Works Subcommittee 
272ES – A 30-classroom secondary school at Site KT2e,  

Development at Anderson Road, Kwun Tong 
Supplementary Information 

 
At the meeting of the Public Works Subcommittee of the Legislative 

Council on 9 April 2019 concerning the funding application of 272ES – A 
30 - classroom secondary school at Site KT2e, Development at Anderson Road, 
Kwun Tong, Members requested the Government to provide the number of car 
parking spaces within the existing school premises of Maryknoll Secondary 
School (“the School”) which will be re-provisioned to the proposed school 
premises, and indicate if there is any difference from the number of car parking 
spaces in the new school premises at Development at Anderson Road, Kwun 
Tong upon reprovisioning in future.   
 

In accordance with the Hong Kong Planning Standards and 
Guidelines, we have all along been in discussion with the School over the 
detailed design of the school premises (including the number of parking spaces) 
with a view to meeting the future operational needs of the school.  The School, 
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having regard to its future operational arrangement, considered that one school 
bus lay-by and a total of 14 car parking spaces/ lay-bys at the above proposed 
secondary school premises would be sufficient in meeting its actual operational 
needs. As regards the existing school premises at 45 Choi Ha Road, Ngau Tau 
Kok, Kowloon, there are only 12 car parking spaces. 

Yours sincerely, 
/ 

#· ,/ /./ / 

({_Mrs Elina CHAN) 
for Secretary for Education 

c.c. 
Secretary for Financial Services and the Treasury 
(Attn: Ms KWONG Sin-hang, Terri) 
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